
Request for Decision 

Proposed Renaming of the Southerly Segment of
Dollard Street off Lasalle Boulevard

 

Recommendation
 That Option ____ with regards to the proposed renaming of the
southerly segment of Dollard Street off of Lasalle Boulevard be
recommended to Council. 

Background
In September of 2009, a report was brought forward to the Street
Naming Committee, recommending that a public meeting be held
with the residents of that part of Dollard Avenue north of LaSalle,
to hear comments on a proposed renaming to Germain-Lemieux
Street.  A copy of the said report is attached for the information of
the Committee.

The renaming was proposed as Dollard Avenue is a segmented
street. The portion of Dollard Avenue north of LaSalle and the
part north of Madison do not join. This creates potential for
difficulties in or delays in emergency responders locating the
appropriate property with corresponding risk for health and safety
of residents.

As reported, the renaming of the southerly section of Dollard Street would involve less disruption than
renaming the northerly segment. There are approximately 20 residences and the Centre franco-ontario
folklore on the southerly portion, while the northern section of Dollard Street off Madison Avenue has
approximately 47 residences.

The request for the renaming was submitted by the Centre franco-ontarien de folklore who requested the
street be renamed to honor Father Germain Lemieux.

Attached you will find the original report together with the mapping showing the location of the two segments
of Dollard Street and the request of the Centre franco-ontarien de folklore which sets out some historical
background.

This public meeting has been scheduled in accordance with the recommendation arising out of the
September meeting to hear input from the residents who will be affected by the name change. Notice of the
meeting has been given in the local newspapers in the ordinary course. Additionaly, notice of the meeting
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meeting has been given in the local newspapers in the ordinary course. Additionaly, notice of the meeting
was mailed to residents of the southern segment of Dollard Street to alert them of the proposed name
change.

Once the Committee has heard the public input with regards to the proposed renaming, the Committee may
wish to consider which of the following three options they wish to recommend to Council:

Option 1:

That Dollard Street north of LaSalle Boulevard be renamed as Germain-Lemieux Street

Option 2:

That Dollard Avenue north of LaSalle Boulevard not be renamed.

Option 3:

That the Committee review the Street Naming Policy and consider the future use of Cardinal Point
designations for non-continuous streets, as for example Dollard Street North and Dollard Street South.
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